


Treasurer’s Report: 
 
Please find attached latest financial report as at 18 September 2023.  
 
Of note;  
 
Cash at Bank balance is $272,513 - of which $4k is committed funds for consultancy 
for the playground feasibility study. 
Net surplus YTD is $53,101 
The main movement since last meeting is the recognition of tuckshop profits of $12k. 
Krysta Brocklehurst 
PA Treasurer 
 

 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Principal’s Report: 
 

 
 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
PARENTS’ ASSOCATION MEETING  
 

 



Principles Report. Dr McEwan reported that  
• New head of Rowing has been appointed 



 



 
 

 



 



 



 
Middle School Proposal – Playground equipment for Middle School 
 
Presented by Mitchell Woolford and Bill Giddings – Middle School leaders 
 
Our proposal:  

• To provide a playground option for all. 
•  To install a 2.1m climbing cube that has ropes, ladder, climbing wall and 

spider netting.  
• This provides another play option for everyone but importantly for those 

students who are neural diverse, with an outlet for unstructured play. 
Something that rules-based games like table-tennis, basketball and football 
cannot do. 

• For neural diverse students, climbing and using own body weight provides 
significant, deep pressure and provides sensory input through touch and an 
ability to regulate behaviour. 

 
Statistics: 

• Prior to 2022, there were roughly 230 students in the Middle School. 
• In 2022, the Year 6 cohort joined the Middle School and roughly 70 students 

were added. 
• Whilst we added 4 new classrooms, breakout spaces and other amenities in 

the CRB, no extra playground equipment was added to the play space. 
• In 2024, there will be a fourth Year 6 class, making the MS student numbers 

approximately 310. 
 
Survey Results: 

• Recent survey of Middle School students suggested that improvements could 
be made to the playground.  

• Many students play on the oval and basketball courts. 
• Handball was another popular break time activity. 
• However, those that do not play in these areas have limited choice. 
• Our students are increasingly diverse and have a wide range of interests. We 

would like to provide a playground option for them. 
 
Climbing Cube option 
 
https://adventureplus.net.au/product/s0919u-climbing-cube-play-unit 
 
Suggested improvements 
 
In the survey, boys also requested sturdy tables and chairs around the canteen area.  
At a quoted cost of $850 we would appreciate 3 of these. One per year group in 
Middle School. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://adventureplus.net.au/product/s0919u-climbing-cube-play-unit


 
 
 
The Hutchins Marine School/Science department funding proposal for 2 
underwater drones  
 
Louise Allwright/Robert Tuck 
 
Proposal is for:   2x QYSEA Fifish V6 Underwater drones (including protective 
case) at $3,998 each. Total funding requested: $7,996.  
 
However, the company may have a sale running. The total would currently be 
$5,996. I am unsure how long this sale is running for but will contact them 
tomorrow to enquire. There may be an option to purchase 3 drones for the total 
price. 
  
This is the website of the company, which includes all specifications and details on 
the drone itself  https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-
tracking.html 
  
 
 
 
 
Proposals Discussion 
 
Discussion then reopened regarding  3 applications for funding put forward this 
evening.  
 
Dr McEwan expressed his belief that any money the PA has should be spent while 
the families that have contributed are still at the school.  
 
Dayana Baker and Alli McShane raised concerns around lack of detailed financial 
information from ‘The Bank’ proposal, and questioned the need for a decision tonight 
as some key members of the PA executive committee were not present, and the 
significant nature of the request required more consideration and discussion with 
the appropriate school representatives i.e Head of ELC, Head of JS, as well as 
ensuring the school master plan is incorporated.  
 
The parent group present then indicated their strong support for the proposal, and 
that an urgent decision was necessary to facilitate a grant application for up to 
$30,000.00 by Kate Woods (on behalf of the SCHOOL not the PA).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-tracking.html
https://underwater.com.au/shop/fifish-v6-underwater-drone-vr-head-tracking.html


In order of presentation, the committee then moved the following motions. 
 

1. 


